
 

 

 

 

 

 

Regular Council Meeting – Tuesday, May 22nd, 2018 at 7 pm 

Municipal building meeting room 

1709 Route 133, Grand-Barachois 

Unofficial Agenda 

 

PRESENTATION OF THE CAP-PELÉ / BEAUBASSIN-EST 
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

 
 

1. Call to order 

 

2. Adoption of the Agenda 

 

3. Declaration of conflict of interest  

 

4. Adoption of the minutes 

1) Adoption of the minutes from the March 19th, 2018 regular meeting 

2) Adoption of the minutes from the March 26th, 2018 special meeting 

3) Adoption of the minutes from the April 17th, 2018 special meeting 

 

5. Business arising from the minutes 

 

6. Public presentations 

 

a. Requests and petitions from the public 
1) Petition – Gilles LeBlanc 

 
b. Community Information 

1) Special Garbage Collection (May 28th - June 1st, 2018) 

2) Registration for Summer Camps (May 30th, 2018 – 6 pm to 7:30 pm) 

 

7. New Business 

  

8. Correspondence and activities 

 

a. Received correspondence 
1) Letter from Mr. Justin LeBlanc, Director of Events and 

Communications for the Village of Cap-Pelé, for the contribution to 

the 2018 "Snowball" Carnival. 

2) Letter from the Jeux de l'Acadie concerning the process of selection of 

the host municipality of the 2021 Games. 

3) Letter of thanks from Mrs. Kristal LeBlanc, Executive Director of the 

Beausejour Family Crisis Resource Center, for the 2018 grant. 



 

 

4) Letter of thanks from Mrs. Roseline F. Cormier, Director of the 

Shemogue Golden Age Club, for the addition of a street light. 

5) Letter of thanks from Mrs. Diane Leger, President of the Grand-

Barachois Golden Age Club, for the 2018 grant. 

6) Letter of thanks from the Canada Revenue Agency for holding the tax 

preparation sessions. 

7) Letter of thanks from Mr. Judson Cassidy, President of Vestiaire St-

Joseph Inc., for the 2018 grant. 

8) Letter from Mr. Michel Gallant, President of the Père-Edgar-T.-

LeBlanc PSSC, regarding a request for the addition of illuminated 

speed signs near the school. 

9) Letter from Mrs. Marlene Dugas, Chair of the Organizing Committee 

of L'Grand bazar-à-choix, for an additional grant application. 

 

b. Sent correspondence 
1) Letter to Mr. Jean-Michel Allain, Race Director Beach Aboiteau 

Triathlon 2018, regarding the use of road. 

2) Letter of support for the Père-Edgar-T.-LeBlanc School Playground 

Renewal Project. 

 
c. Activities 

1) Community Cleaning Day (May 26th, 2018) 

2) Marathon Pépère Boîte à lunch (June 12th, 2018) 

3) Draw of the scholarship 

 

9. Reports 

1) Firefighters of Beaubassin-est / Cap-Pelé / Shediac 

2) Southeast Regional Service Commission 

3) Community and Cultural Pride Committee 

4) Greater Shediac Sewerage Commission 

 

10. Subjects on the Agenda 

1) Financial Statements 2017 

2) Appointment - Financial Auditor 2018 

3) Request for Submissions - Haute-Aboujagane 

4) Application for rezoning - Leonard Gallant 

5) Appointment of a Deputy Mayor 

6) Asset Management Plan 

7) Grant applications 

8) Ecovision 2025 

9) CMA 2019 Signs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


